
 

	

  
Newsletter Friday 13th September 2019 

 
 
Attendance:	Whole	School	Target	2019/20	is	95%	
	
Week	Commencing	16th	September	will	be	Menu	Week	3	
	
Important	Message	from	Mrs	Garratt 
Hoists! 
Unfortunately, when the school was designed and built, no inspection hatches were put in 
to provide acccess to check the hoist fixtures over the hydro pool and over the trampoline.  
The insurance providers have informed us that we cannot use the hoists until it is rectified.  
This will impact on the pupils who require hoisting in to / out of the pool and the 
trampoline.  The Governors are working tirelessly to get Worcestershire County Council to 
make good on the original build.  They have said they will pay and fix the problem, but have 
yet to provide timescales for the work.  When they do, I will of course let you know. Any 
complaints regarding this should be directed to Sarah Wilkins, Director of Education, her 
email address is swilkins@worcestershire.gov.uk  
 
 
We’re	collecting	again!	
Ben in Year 10 is collecting empty crisp packets, biscuit wrappers and 
plastic bottle tops. These are then being taken to the cobblers in Bewdley 
for recycling.  If anybody has any, please send them in to school and the 
children can take them to the English Room. 
 
Parent	Support	Groups	
 
Poppins	
	
This is our Monday afternoon parent support group/stay and play session. 
EVERY Monday 1:45-2:45 in the sports hall at school. 
ALL parents/carers are welcome and during the first half term we will be talking to them and 
taking suggestions of what they would like to have support with during this time. We will 
then arrange a programme of events and guests who can meet those requirements.  
Pre-School siblings are welcome as we have parent volunteers and Barnados staff running a 
stay and play alongside the support group. 
A Flyers for this is attached to this email. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Understanding	Your	Child	
	
This is a 10-week course for parents of children from aged 4 - 11 (there is another one they 
are running later in the academic year called ‘understanding your teen’ for the older pupils’ 
families. It is run by the local Childrens’ Centres at St Johns Church on Tuesday mornings 
9:30-11:30. 
This will provide parents with skills for supporting their relationships with their children, 
including; management of behaviour, sleep, diet, communication, enjoying time together, 
family rules, and more. Flyers for this have gone home with all Primary children, and if you 
feel you may benefit from support please come along and attend the taster session on 
Tuesday morning. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SEPTEMBER 2019 
20 School Photographs from 8.30am 
20 HAZEL Class Assembly – Parents welcome for a 9am start 
25 Parents Evening  
27 HOLLY Class Assembly – Parents welcome for a 9am start 

OCTOBER 
3 Signalong Introduction Workshop 9.15 – 11.45 
3 Flu Nasal Sprays for all children from Reception age to Year 6 in school 

(info to follow) 
4 BIRCH Class Assembly – Parents welcome for a 9am start 
8-11 Relevant Sixth Form NCS Residential 
11 BEECH Class Assembly – Parents welcome for a 9am start 
14 NCS Project for Relevant 6th Form for 2 weeks 
14 Early Years Stay & Play - 2pm 
18 CHESTNUT Class Assembly – Parents welcome for a 9am start 
25 CHERRY Class Assembly – Parents welcome for a 9am start 

Monday 28th October – Friday 1st November HALF TERM  



 

		


